EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 29 MARCH 2010
  

  RESOURCES POLICY AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE –   11 MARCH 2010

PART   I -    DELEGATED 

6b.  
  REVIEW OF FINANCIAL PROCEDURE RULES


  (DCRG) 
1.
Summary
1.1
  This report summarises the outcome of a review of, and recommends an amendment to, the Financial Procedure Rules.

2.
Details

2.1
The Council has acknowledged the need for a review of its Financial Procedure Rules in its Annual Governance Statement. It had been the intention of harmonising the rules with Watford Borough Council in order to introduce the best practices of the two councils and those of the wider local government community, and to make the operation of shared services more efficient. This has been delayed by the other work required to implement shared services and so the opportunity has been taken to review the Three Rivers Financial Procedure Rules independently. Prior to harmonisation it is the Chief Financial Officer’s opinion that the Rules are fit for purpose with the exception of the changes proposed below. 

2.2
Financial Procedure Rule 19 (w) deals with signatories to the Council’s bank account. With the advent of shared services, payments from the Council in respect of council tax and business rates refunds and payments of rent allowances will be generated at Watford Town Hall. With the exception of the Head of Revenues and Benefits all of the other bank signatories are based at Three Rivers House. This will cause a practical problem in the case of cheque payments above £5,000 which require the personal signature of at least one other signatory.

2.3
Additionally the Rule states that all computer-printed cheques shall bear the computer-generated signature of the Exchequer Services Manager. The Committee are recommended that this should be changed to the Chief Financial Officer.

2.4
The Committee are therefore asked to recommend to the Executive Committee changes to Financial Procedure Rule 19 (w) to amend the list of signatories to include the Revenues Manager and the Benefit Manager and to amend the title of Exchequer Services Manager to Head of Revenues and Benefits. 

3.
Options/Reasons for Recommendation
3.1
  To make practical amendments to the process for making payments.

4.
Policy/Budget Reference and Implications
4.1
The recommendations in this report are within the Council’s agreed policy and budgets.

  5.
Financial, Legal, Equal Opportunities, Staffing, Environmental, Community Safety, Customer Services Centre, Communications & Website, Risk Management and Health & Safety Implications
  5.1
None specific.

6.  
Recommendation to the Executive Committee
6.1
That   Financial Procedure Rule 19 (w) is amended as set out in paragraphs 2.3 and 2.4 above.


Report prepared by:
  David Gardner, Director of Corporate Resources and Governance





Susan Townshend, Head of Revenues and Benefits
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